RIPPLES FROM THE HARBOR





MARCH 2014

Your Monthly Newsletter from Cold Spring Harbor Junior/Senior High School



COMMUNITY ORGANIZATIONS

CULTURAL ARTS COMMITTEE (CAC)

- •Art historian, Howard Nepo returned on Thursday February 27th to give an AP Art History workshop on David Hockney's "Secret Knowledge". Former CSH art teacher, Howard Nepo explained how Hockney's lecture at the Met shocked the art world when he claimed that some of the great Renaissance artists traced their paintings using modern optics. Students drew their own conclusions after examining the paintings of Carravaggio, Valasquez, Rembrandt, and Van Eyck.
- •Theatreworks "Living Voices" program, Journey from the Dust returns on March 3rd & 4th to the 8th grade Social Studies classes. This historical re-enactment combines live performance with a video documentary bringing to life the struggle of one family during the Depression Era Dust Bowl. On March 27th & 28th Living Voices will present "Within the Silence" to the 8th grade Social Studies classes. These deeply moving stories depict the Japanese-Americans who were placed in internment camps during WWII.
- •The **Potsdam Brass Quintet from the Crane School of Music** will perform in the **PAC on Friday March 14**th during periods 3,6, and 9 for our **Music students.** From concert halls to public school auditoriums, the quintet has delighted audiences with a combination of virtuosic playing and insightful, entertaining dialogue. They are equally at home performing the music of J.S. Bach and Monteverdi as well as the works of Leonard Bernstein and Fats Walker. All are welcome to attend.
- •Please join us at our next Cultural Arts Committee meeting on Thursday March 13th @ 9:30am at the CSH Public Library to help bring these and other wonderful programs to our schools.

SCHOOL NEWS

•ATTENTION ATHLETES: Spring sports for the High School start on Monday, March 3rd. Spring sports for the Jr. High start on Monday, March 31st. All athletes must complete a new Pre-Participation Health Update and Coach's Authorization Card and hand it in to the Health Office PRIOR to participation. A current physical examination must also be on file in the Health Office PRIOR to participation. For those students requiring a physical, the school doctor will be in the Health Office on Mon., March 3rd at 7:45 AM. Students, please report to your first period teacher and then report promptly to the Health Office. If there are any questions, see Ms. Pendel or call (631) 367-6904.

DISTRICT NEWS

•Board of Education Meeting –Tues., March 11, 2014 at 8:00 PM, Location -TBD.

Cold Spring Harbor Schools Cold Spring Harbor JR. /SR. High School Office of the Director of Health, Physical Education and Athletics "A Commitment to Excellence"

Comments from the Athletic Director

Our Winter sports season has come and gone except for our Junior High Winter II sports. March 3rd is the beginning of our High School Spring Sports Season. Two of our High School Sports have later start dates. Boys Tennis begins on March 10th and Girls Golf begins on March 17th.

Our Winter Season here at Cold Spring Harbor was very successful. Some team highlights that deserve recognition:

Boys Basketball - qualified for the playoffs

Girls Basketball - Conference 4 Champions and qualified for the playoffs

Girls Winter Track – Conference 6 Champions

Wrestling – 2nd place in Division II team championships

Gymnastics – Finished with a 10 – 0 regular season record and Conference 3 champions

Our individual highlights during this Winter Season were outstanding.

Wrestling – Robert Incorvaia qualified for the States.

Girls Track - Daniela LoCastro and Isabelle Harouche earned National Rankings.

Girls Track - Isabelle Harouche qualified for the States.

Boys Track – 4x400 Relay team and Gus Kasper qualified for the County meet.

Gymnastics - Shannon Fay and Emily Samuels qualified for the County Championships

Diving – Kyle Rooney qualified for the states.

Swimming – Russell Nickey qualified for the States.

Fencing – Alexa Cozzoli finished 2nd in the County in Sabre, Corey Solomon finished 3rd in Sabre, Rachel Weinstein finished 2nd in Epee, and Riley Schwartz finished 4th in Epee. These athletes and their coaches should be congratulated on their hard work, dedication and commitment. It is through practice, listening skills, athletic talent and tireless desire for greatness which propels these student athletes and coaches to the top.

A complete winter awards summary will be posted on the district website once every award and honor has been submitted to the athletic office.

It has been a pleasure to watch Junior Varsity and Junior High School sports so far this year. The work ethic of our young athletes has been fantastic. The participation is outstanding and having the opportunity to watch some of the instruction from our coaches, the future of Cold Spring Harbor Athletics is bright.

Athletic Participation

Some numbers that support the competitive greatness we are striving for in our athletic program not including the spring season are as follows:

Fall Season:

High School Boys = 187 Student/Athletes

High School Girls = 192 Student/Athletes

Junior High Boys = 130 Student/Athletes

Junior High Girls = 132 Student/Athletes

Total = 641 out of 998 which is 64.2%

Winter Season – (Junior High I & II calculated)

High School Boys = 148 Student/Athletes

High School Girls = 124 Student/Athletes

Junior High School Boys = 112 Student/Athletes

Junior High School Girls = 123 Student/Athletes

Total = 507 out of 998 which is 50.8%

New York State Scholar Athlete Program – Winter Season

It is again a great privilege to announce that all Varsity Winter Sports have qualified as a Scholar Athlete team.

Congratulations:

Varsity Boys Basketball

Varsity Girls Basketball

Varsity Ice Hockey

Varsity Fencing

Varsity Boys Swimming and Diving

Varsity Boys Indoor Track

Varsity Girls Indoor Track

Varsity Gymnastics

Varsity Wrestling

Spring Sports Information

All Athletes must have an up to date White Authorization card to participate in a spring sport If you have not had a Physical the school doctor will be in the Nurse's Office on March 3rd at 7:45am.

JH Spring Sports begins March 31st

High School Code of Conduct Meeting – Wednesday March 12th

7pm in the PAC

Junior High School Code of Conduct – Monday April 7th

7pm in the PAC

Boys and Girls Varsity Lacrosse Talent Show – March 8th at 7pm in the PAC

JH Spring Sports begins March 31st

IMPORTANT

The High School Sports season competes over the April Break. Practices and games are scheduled. Information about non practice or game days due to religious reasons will be discussed at the Code of Conduct. All Varsity and Junior Varsity Athletes are expected to be present for the entire break.

Coming this Summer – Seahawks Sports Camps seahawkssportscamps.myonlinecamp.com

16 sports camps, staffed by CSH Varsity Coaches

Mission – program development and skill development of our CSH athletes

Physical Education

Our next unit will be CPR and AED for our students. This is a very important skill for our students to understand and be able to perform. We are very fortunate in Cold Spring Harbor that our Physical Education staff are all certified instructors.

On February 25th and February 26th our staff will be presenting Elective options for the students. The options include Leisure Activities, Dance Movement and Fitness, Sports Medicine, Fundamentals of Coaching, Project Adventure and Anatomy and Physiology. These classes will provide the students with an opportunity to explore career options and discover interests they might want to pursue.

Quote for your thoughts

"Without self-discipline, success is impossible, period." - Lou Holtz

Cold Spring Harbor Library Coming up soon in the Teen Services Department...

Registration for all programs is required.

Teen Advisory Board: DIY Paper Marbling Thursday, March 13, 6:30-8:30pm

During this special two hour Teen Advisory Board meeting, we'll learn how to make our own marbled papers! All materials will be provided, and participants will earn 2 hours of community service credit.

About Boating Safely
Saturday, March 15, 10am-5pm
Cost: \$40 per person, registration required

Does your family have a boat? Comply with the new state \$ county requirements by attending this boating course. The course is open to everyone ages 14 \$ up.

Offered by the Cold Spring Harbor Coast Guard Auxiliary.

Big Screen Reads: <u>Vampire Academy</u> by Richelle Mead
Thursday, March 20 @ 7pm
We'll be talking about both the first book in the wildly popular series, and the recent movie. Pick up a copy of the book at our *Circulation Desk*.

Teen Pizza ₹ a Movie: Ender's Game (PG-13, 114 minutes)
Saturday, March 22, 1:30pm
Did you participate in February's book club? Or do you bust want to catch the movie adaptation of this classic sci-fi novel?

Start the Conversation ... Save a Life Thursday, March 27 @ 7pm

Everyone is welcome (and encouraged) to attend this program on life-saving information surrounding substance abuse awareness. Students in grades 7-12 who attend and sign-in for the program will receive 1.5 hours of community service credit.

Volunteer Meetings
Every Thursday Night, 6:30pm
If you are interested in volunteering at the library, please be sure to attend
ONE orientation meeting.

Spring Into Reading Book Reviews 2004-Onwards
Earn TWO hours of community service for reading the latest teen fiction, and
filling out our review form. You may review ANY Young Adult title published after
2004. This includes teen audiobooks and graphic novels. Submit your review
through our website, or pick up a form at the library.

Space is limited, so register today!

Call us at (631) 692-6820 or visit our website, www.cshlibrary.org, to register for the above programs.

